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SECOND REVISED NOTICE OF PRELIMINARY DECISION 
FOR THE PROPOSED ISSUANCE OF 

AN AUTHORITY TO CONSTRUCT 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control 
District (“Air District”) solicits public comment on the proposed issuance of an Authority 
to Construct to Chemical Waste Management, Inc for the increase of the useful life of 
the hazardous waste landfill B-18, at 35251 Old Skyline Road, Kettleman City, CA. 
 
Please note that this is a SECOND REVISED NOTICE.  The Air District has determined 
that the emission increases associated with this project are minimal, and no public 
hearing or noticing process is required under applicable regulations.  However, in order 
to take the public’s interest into account, the Air District will attend the Department of 
Toxic Substance Control’s (“DTSC”) public hearing, but merely as an observer, to 
document air-related comments, and to respond to those comments in the Air District’s 
final decision.  The DTSC has rescheduled their public hearing to September 18, 2013.  
Additionally, the Air District is extending the public comment period to October 2, 2013, 
and will continue to accept written comments as noted below. 
 
The analysis of the regulatory basis for this proposed action, Project #C-1083923, is 
available for public inspection at http://www.valleyair.org/notices/public_notices_idx.htm 
and at any Air District office.  For additional information, please contact the Air District at 
(559) 230-6000.  Written comments on this project must be submitted by October 2, 
2013 to DAVID WARNER, DIRECTOR OF PERMIT SERVICES, SAN JOAQUIN 
VALLEY UNIFIED AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT, 1990 E. GETTYSBURG 
AVE, FRESNO, CALIFORNIA 93726-0244. 


